COUNCIL MEETING

OCTOBER 18, 2016

The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Council President Rosemary Cooley, Council Vice President Dave Stimmel, Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown, Attorney Dow Dellinger, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Marshal Roger Young.

-Member Kirk Quasebarth was absent.   

-President Rosemary Cooley @ 5:29 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a 

moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:


Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept the minutes of both the special and the regular meeting 


on October 4, 2016.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $56,184.72

 VISITORS: … Kelly Wiening, Legal Shield Insurance, was present.  She was here to make a presentation on the new and improved services offered by Legal Shield.  After her presentation a few people were interested with what she was offering. 

       PARK ISSUES... 1.The small ditch that runs through the park has been cleaned and the brush has been 
cut.  2.The weeds on the ball fields have been taken care of.  3.The mowing is going okay.  3.More sealant 
is needed on the bathroom & dugout exteriors.  4.President Cooley stated that the restrooms need to be 
locked earlier in the evenings.  5.VP Stimmel said he has had Farm Builders make a quote on the barn.  The 
amount is $23,000.  6.The council agreed to order 4 new trash cans, similar to the downtown ones that will 
be  bolted into concrete pads.  7.Finally Brad Ward, county surveyor, said that the process for cleaning the 
big ditch is progressing slowly.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS...   Superintendent Rodgers stated that they are going slowly.  The library is proving to be a difficult in solving where the sewer flows go.

SEWER BAN, WESSLER'S REPORT TO IDEM...   Jon Borgers was not here at this meeting.   He should be here with his report at our next meeting.  The RCAP organization contacted us and they offered their help down the road if we would like.

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP... 1. Here are the properties Marshal Young said need to be cleaned up...520 Market,  205 Arch,  605 Elm,  216 Arch,  105 Market and the old Oak Street trailer park.

Attorney Dellinger stated what the clean up ordinance said.   The Town of Monon ordinance is Land Usage title XV; Chapter 151.02 (4) WEEDS property maintenance code.  The ordinance states...”duly authorized employees or contractor will clean the property.”   Per 151.09 (D)...the fees charged to the property owner will be $1200 for a normal cleanup.  The first part of this is to post the property and that will be followed by the legal process.

SIDEWALK SNOWBLOWER & / OR PERSON NEEDED... In the last three weeks since the ads have been in 2 newspapers, we have not received any interest at all in this job.  Superintendent Rodgers will now get prices on snowblowers and the Council will choose which one we want to purchase for the town workers to use when it snows.  President Cooley asked Tony to double check to see if any of our lawn  mowing equipment can have a snowblower attachment.  It may be a little less expensive??? 

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS... Vice President Stimmel stated that Stan Minnick has agreed to take this position.  Stan has to come in to town hall and sign the appropriate paperwork for the job.   
Dave Stimmel made the motion to appoint Stan Minnick to the county's Board of Zoning Appeals.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.

PROPERTY ZONING CHANGES... Attorney Dellinger presented Resolution #2016-15 stating that any property in the last couple of annexations that was zoned A1 (agriculture) must be changed to residential or business.   Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept Resolution #2016-15.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
SALARY ORDINANCE 2017, 1ST READING... Clerk Brown passed out copies and read the proposed Ordinance #14-2016 for the 2017 Salary Ordinance.  After a short period where questions could be asked the 1st reading ended.  The second reading of this ordinance will be in our next council meeting, 11-1-16.

1.

2.
INTERNAL CONTROLS, 26 MINUTE VIDEO & SIGN SHEET...  Clerk Brown presented our town's Internal Control binder that we have been working on.  The 26 minute video was then shown.   Per Indiana State Board of Accounts procedure, all individuals watching the presentation must sign off that they watched the video.
Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony said that the patch blacktopping of our streets will be completed in a couple of weeks.  2.Tony is also getting a 2nd quote for blacktopping for next year.  3.Bucket truck training should take place within a week or two. Our truck inspection will be performed by Delphi Body Works. 3.Our Wellhead Protection project needs to have one meeting a year. We may have it at the end of this November. The Indiana Water Alliance may help us out.  4.The street signs that need numbers have been ordered.  5.Our Bobcat will need its 150 hour service here soon.  6.Tony is getting a quote on water hydrant paint.  The fire department people may help with power washing and painting.  7.Tony will work on the concrete pads for the new trash cans when they come in.  8.Tony complimented Marshal Young about how well the last community service person worked.  9.One of the town employees lost his key ring.  Tony is having new keys cut.  A couple of the keys are special and we have to get them cut in Lafayette.  10.President Cooley asked if the rock holes in the fence at the recycle area could be fixed. The answer is yes...but we will wait until more advanced surveillance equipment can be used. 


Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger is working on more advanced surveillance cameras at the recycle 
area and the park.  2.We have put ads in 2 papers about hiring a new school crossing guard.  3.Since 
Deputy Lanoue's pistol had trouble at the Police Academy, we are trading in 3 old pistols and buying 3 
new ones.  4.Deputy Hickman was involved in a small wreck. There was no police car damage, but the 
other vehicle sustained $1031 worth of damage.  


Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown...   1. A thank you from bi-centennial torch bearer Devon Querry was read 
out loud to the council.  2.At our next meeting, our township trustee Colleen will have a “splash pad” 
presentation person here about putting one at our park.  3.At both school crossing guard areas we have 
decided that more warning lights are needed.  Attorney Dellinger mentioned that we should contact the 
County Commissioners about getting some of their money for these lights.  3.Debbie & Tim will be at 
the annual Keystone Conference in Wabash on November 10.  4.Our new FUND software from 
Keystone should be installed soon.  5.The Purdue Clinic is celebrating their 10th anniversary tomorrow.  
They will also announce the building of their NEW clinic which is to be built north of Highway 16.  
6.Trick-or-treat will be on 10-31 from 5 to 7 with costume judging to follow at the school.  7.The next 
Chamber lunch will be Thursday 10-27.  8.An outside surveying firm is in town.  The state has changed 
the specifications of the sidewalk ramp entrances.  They are seeing if our town's ramps meet the state 
specs.  If not they need to be replaced. Who pays?  


Attorney Dellinger... passed out copies of the driveway ordinance.  We need to see what we want to do 
with in-house forms and what fee we need them to pay.


Vice President Stimmel... 1. Dave asked about the Cox property stump removal.  Marshal Young is 
getting quotes.  2.Dave submitted 2 letters about non-approved gravel driveways to Area Plan.  3.A 
discussion started about truckers passing through town using their “jake brakes.”  Attorney Dellinger 
stated it is a long process which includes “decibel levels.”   4.Dave asked if we have insurance for the 
bucket truck...yes.  5.Sidewalk repairs were brought up next.  Dow said we should try to make deals with 
the property owners to split the costs with them.  Dave will work on getting some quotes.  6.The final 
question was about getting rid of feral cats.  Marshal Young is working on the problem.        


PRESIDENT ROSEMARY COOLEY... At the last of the year council meeting we will need to 
appoint Rosemary or another person to the Town of Monon Library Board.  Rosemary would be fine on 
being appointed again.


*Stacy Selagy made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm.

**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, November 1, 2016 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.
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